October 19th 2022, at 7:00 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:03 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Jeff Robbins made a motion to accept the minutes with a couple minor changes. John Strope seconded the motion and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The minutes of the last monthly meeting were approved with a couple minor changes. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and John Strope made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Work done to Hall Road-

Installed drain tile

Spread 4's

Put R-rock stream crossing

Spread 2A for topping

Installed level spreader for cross pipes

Hay and seeded

Hall Road Dirt and Gravel Rd. Project is now complete

Back hoe batteries went bad

Little machine from Bishops kept popping the track

Pipe at the bottom of Clair Rd. is lifting and the bank is eating away to the edge of the road

Ed Otto requested feathering in his driveway off of Hall Rd., took 3 loads to do so

All Bills on hand were paid.

Jeff Robbins volunteered to hand deliver all Frontier correspondence regarding the damage claim at Harmony Hill Rd. and Raglan Road, including our telecommunications ordinance to our township solicitor. Along with that, Jeff hopes to briefly discuss the road side tree cutting with Mr. Jones as well. The board agreed that the proposed resolution received throughout the month regarding the tree cutting isn't exactly what we had in mind for handling these situations. Both matters are pending.

The public official's insurance renewal application for 2023 was filled out, signed, and to be sent back to Erie Insurance.

Security cameras for the township building were received and to be installed this month.

Jeff Robbins made a motion to contact the conservation district to conduct a hydraulic study on Clair Rd. for the projected 2023 sluice pipe replacement. Chad Cooley seconded this motion, John Strope made it unanimous, and the motion passed.

Chad Cooley made a motion to purchase an 11ft. Falls plow from Bradco Supply for	
\$13,825.00 plus additional freight fees. Jeff Robbins seconded that motion, John Str	ope
made it unanimous, and the motion passed.	

Moving forward with the Hidden Driveway sign on 467 in front Anderson's, Mia Beebe will send a written letter to Penn Dot.

The board agreed to research a limb saw to possibly purchase in the future.

Meeting Adjourned, 8:47 p.m.

Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer

_____ Approved